
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INSPECTION 
ON THE  

NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT 
 OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS  
2014-2015 NJ State Plan  

COMMUNITY SERVICES BLOCK 
GRANT PROGRAM 

 
 

Please take notice that the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs, Division of Housing and 
Community Resources, Office of Community Action, is providing public notice regarding the New 
Jersey State Plan and Grant Application for the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services’ fiscal 
year 2014-2015 Community Services Block Grant (CSBG) Program. 
 
The CSBG Plan is available for public inspection. Comments on the Plan will be accepted through 
August 20, 2013. 
 
Please submit comments on the CSBG State Plan to:  
 

• Email comments to: csbgprogram@dca.state.nj.us 
 
Patricia Swartz 
NJ Office of Community Action  
New Jersey Department of Community Affairs 
Division of Housing and Community Resources 
PO Box 811, 5th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0811 
 

• The Plan will be available for public inspection & written comments on August 22, 2013 at the 
NJ Department of Community Affairs, 101 South Broad Street, Trenton, NJ in Room 129 from 
9:00 am – 11:00 a.m. 
 
For additional information: 
 
Contact Person:  Patricia Swartz 
Phone #:  609-984-6654 
Email: csbgprogram@dca.state.nj.us 
 
 

 

http://www.nj.gov/dca/divisions/dhcr/offices/docs/csbg/csbg_draft_state_plan_version1_08-13-13.pdf
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